
NSEA Board Special Meeting 
Monday, July 16, 2018 

Website:  http://northshoreestates.org 
 
Meeting called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Mr. Hoexum at his home, 18195 NSE Rd.  
Present:  Amy Garrison, Mary Herkner, Ken Hoexum, Linda Stansberry, and Derrick Velarde.  
Consultants:  Norman Dodds, Bob Landman   
 
PURPOSE of MEETING:  To discuss Beach Erosion / Possible Seawall Construction at the 20 foot NSEA 
easement between 18325 (Schipper) and 18341 (Lisowicz) NSE Rd 
 
Ms. Schipper has requested that the NSEA consider sharing the cost of construction of a seawall across the 
easement to protect both her property and that of the NSEA easement north of her property.  Ms. Schipper 
has secured permits from the MDEQ and the Army Corps of Engineers.  Permits include 10’ of seawall in 
front of the NSEA easement + 25’ of return and are valid for 5 years. Approved plans include construction 
of a steel sheet pile seawall with clean fill landward and riprap along the toe of the new seawall.  The NSEA 
Board has authorized only Ms. Schipper and 3 other owners (Damstra, Stansberry, Landman) who are 
included in the permit to use the 20’ easement for access during future seawall construction, with property to 
be restored back to its current form. 
Ms. Schipper has contracted King Co. to begin seawall construction in the fall.  Estimated cost is $2000/ft. 
Mr. Lisowicz has applied for an MDEQ permit to build a steel seawall.  His plans are unknown at this time. 
 
Options for NSEA Board to consider: 

1.  Hold permits to wait and see how water levels and dune erosion evolve 
2. Install a seawall to protect the easement property in conjunction with her seawall construction 
3. Do nothing 

 
DISCUSSION:   

1. Precedent from 1980s: 17 contiguous properties had revetments installed.  Two NSEA 
easements were included, and cost for easements was shared equally among the 17 owners. 

2. Building seawall at this easement would set precedent for any and all of the other 5 NSEA-
owned easements. 

3.  Mr. Dodds reports that NOAA projects at least a 3” and up to a 9” drop in Lake Michigan 
water levels from now until Christmas 

4. Mr. Landman points out that MDEQ requires a 25’ return on any seawall. The easement portion 
of a combined seawall would total 35’ of seawall (10’ to center of easement + 25’ return.)  
35’ x $2000/ft = $70,000.  A special assessment would be needed for this amount, with approval 
by majority vote of the membership. 

5. Owners of the 3 properties to the south of Ms. Schipper, who have also secured MDEQ permits 
for possible seawall construction, are choosing to hold for now. 
Some will trim and cap exposed uprights from old seawalls for safety purposes.   

6.  It is possible that waiting without any easement seawall construction now will allow eroded dune 
area to fill in naturally, with return of gradual slope to water over time.   There appears to be no 
imminent danger to staircase or deck on the easement. 



7. If seawall is built and water level drops, and if owners using easement are unable to get to the 
beach over exposed steel seawall, NSEA could choose to build additional stairs to the beach over 
the seawall.  

8. If there were a compatible seawall to the north of the easement that could connect to Ms. 
Schipper’s seawall in front of the 20’ easement, the need for 25’ return would be removed for 
both parties.   

9. If Ms. Schipper and Mr. Lisowicz choose by amicable agreement, and with DEQ approval, to 
join their respective seawalls, NSEA approval would be required for any construction in front of 
the easement between their two properties. 

10. To date, NSEA Board has not allocated funds for any seawall construction.  Further NSEA 
Board consideration would be necessary to do so. 

11. Please Note:  Any structure change from current DEQ permit drawings would require an 
amendment to the permit.  Changes might include such items as moving the location of the 
north return, joining of 2 seawalls in front of the easement, or addition of a 25’ return to the 
south end of Ms. Schipper’s seawall. 

 

*****  Mr. Velarde moved that in consideration of changing Lake Michigan water levels, current condition of 
the dune, possible natural reshaping of the dune over time, cost, and safety of those who use the easement in 
question, the NSEA Board take no further action at this time in the funding of seawall construction in front 
of the easement. 

Seconded by Ms. Stansberry. 

*****  Motion Passed  

 

Both Ms. Schipper and Mr. Lisowicz will be notified of the Board’s decision. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.. 

 
Next Regular Meeting:  Tuesday, September 11, 6:30 p.m., Location TBA 

Respectfully submitted,  
Mary Herkner, Secretary 


